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Hearing to focus on parole-eligible offenders with life sentences; 

Legislation would allow parole decision to shift from the governor to panel of judges 

Annapolis, MD—The Maryland Senate Committee on Judicial Proceedings will hear testimony at 1 p.m. on March 25 regarding the manner in which individuals who are serving life sentences are approved for release onto parole.  The bill, Senate Bill 900, states that a person who has served 20 years of a current life sentence, has received a recommendation to be released from the parole board, and has a favorable evaluation from the prison should be allowed to appear before a three judge panel for consideration of release.  Currently, the governor must approve parole for people with a life sentence; the current and past governors have chosen to deny parole to this entire category of eligible people.
“People who have met the guidelines and demonstrated that they deserve a second chance should get one; SB 900 is an important step in that direction,” stated Justice Policy Institute executive director, Tracy Velázquez. “In the process, Maryland can save taxpayer dollars that could be put to better use than incarcerating people who no longer pose a risk to society.” 
As of July 2008, there were over 2,328 people serving parole-eligible life sentences in Maryland, more than two thirds of whom are African American. The current system of relying on gubernatorial approval has created a process that is based on politics, rather than research that outlines evidence-based, effective policies that protect public safety yet allow people who have served decades in prison to return to their communities and families.  Research shows that generally people “age out” of crime.  Older people, like many of those serving parole-eligible life sentences, have lower rates of recidivism.  
“One person, even if that person is the Governor, should not be able to derail a decision to parole,” said Walter Lomax, executive director of the Maryland Restorative Justice Initiative. “By giving a panel of judges the ability to make these release decisions, the process hopefully will become less political and more based on evidence related to public safety.”

According to a recent report by the Justice Policy Institute, The Release Valve: Parole in Maryland, the state spent approximately $1,422 on each person on parole or probation in 2007, while it spent $33,310 on each person incarcerated.  By releasing an additional 100 low-risk individuals onto parole, the report argues, Maryland could save approximately $3 million in one year.  “SB 900 is merely creating another way for the State to follow through on the Parole Board’s current recommendations,” added Velázquez.  “It’s good public policy and it makes great economic sense.”
The hearing will take place in the East Miller Office Building in Annapolis at 1 pm.  
For more information about SB 900, the hearing, or Release Valve, contact LaWanda Johnson at (202) 558-7974 x308, or ljohnson@justicepolicy.org.

